Janice M. Winfrey
City Clerk

City of Detroit
Andre P. Gilbert I

OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK Deputy City Clerk

DEPARTMENT PETITION REFERENCE COMMUNICATION

To: The Department or Commission Listed Below

From: Janice M Winfrey, Detroit City Clerk

The following petition is herewith referred to you for report and recommendation to the City

Council.

In accordance with that body's directive, kindly return the same with your report in duplicate

within four (4) weeks.

Petition No.
Name of Petitioner

Description of Petition

Type of Petition
Submission Date

Concerned Departments

Petitioner Contact

2025-127
Bobby’s TCB Towing Service Inc.

Petition request to reinstate contract 6004598 for Police
Authorized Towing Services for the City of Detroit.

Speak Before Council
06/03/2025

City Council, City Clerk

Bobby’s TCB Towing Service Inc,
Denise Boyce-Hardison, President
10401 Lyndon

Detroit, M1 48238

P1: (313) 933-9305

P2: (313) 457-7476
denisebhardison @yahoo.com

2 Woodward Ave. Coleman A. Young Municipal Center Rm. 200, Detroit, MI 48226

(313) 224 -3260 | Fax: (313) 224 - 1466



Bobb Y's TC® Towing Service tne 10401 Lyndon Detroit, MI 48238
For all your towing needs 313-933-9305 (fax) 313-931-9263

June 3, 2025
Dear Honorable Members of the Detroit City Council,

I, Denise Boyce-Hardison the undersigned, respectfully submit this petition to formally request
reinstatement of contract 6004598 for Police Authorized Towing Services for the city of Detroit.
This request is based on my prior contractual relationship with the City of Detroit, under which I
was actively engaged in towing services until my contract was terminated on May 15, 2025 for
excepting a call from an officer who stated the system was down and he had to give my company
a call over the phone.

Bobby’s TCB Towing Services Inc has provided police authorized towing service for the Detroit
Police Department for over 25 years. During that time, my company has worked to fulfill the
terms of the towing permits and later the towing contracts without any incidents and never once
being named in any scandal. Bobby’s TCB Towing Service Inc also recently was issued a Notice
of intent to award the 2024 RFP# 184940- an opportunity that was rescinded due to the same
isolated incident.

The termination of this contract has had a severe impact as it represents 85% of our business.
The loss of this contract threatens not only the survival of the company but also the livelihood of
our dedicated employees.

Bobby’s TCB Towing Service Inc remains committed to serving the City of Detroit - with
integrity, responsiveness, and professional towing services that meet the needs of both the police
department and the city of Detroit.

I humbly and respectfully request that this matter be reconsidered and the contract reinstated.

I am available to meet with any member of the council or the Detroit Police Department to
discuss this matter further and provide any documentation necessary to support my petition.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

specffully submitted

enise Boyce-Hardison

President

Bobby’s TCB Towing Service Inc
313-933-9305 Office 313-457-7476 Cel

Aenisdohindicom @ (aakoo . Qo
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